
 Mission Statement 

We strive to be a welcoming,  
worshipping community of faith,  
helping people discover and deepen  
their relationship with God,  
growing as disciples of Christ,  

and reaching out in faith and loving service. 
 

 The Columns 
LAKEWOOD CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH (UCC) 

AN OPEN AND AFFIRMING CHURCH  
OF THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

 

SUNDAY, November 4TH 

Mark 12: 28 - 34  

ñAlmost Thereò 
 

Hunger Sunday 
Worship for All Ages 
Holy Communion 

Birthday Sunday 

Election Day is Tuesday, 

November 6
th
. Donõt give 

up your opportunity to 

have your voice heard.  

Polls are open from 

6:30am-7:30pm  
Thanksgiving Day is November 22nd 



Dear Beloved Ones,   
 

Today I walked into church and there was a puppy in the doorway. Itõs Puppy Day at Haynes 

Nursery School. Nobody told me about Puppy Day. The search committee didnõt put it on the 

church profile. I knew about the youth musical and the community meals and AA and City Music. 

But I didnõt know there was a *day* when puppies come to play. Iõm the luckiest pastor in the 

world. 

 

So, did you know about Puppy Day? The dogs come from Canine Companions, a non-profit 

organization that trains assistance dogs. Their trainers bring them in and they do a presentation 

for the kids and their families at HNS. Itõs a win-win, because the kids get to learn something 

new and the dogs have a chance to work on their socialization with young children. (A win-win-

win, because your pastor loves animals and is easily distracted). 

 

There are so many things that happen in this church on a daily basis that most members may not 

know about or realize. We do a pretty good job keeping everyone informed in the Bulletin, The 

Columns, and on our bulletin boards throughout the building, but Iõd like to encourage you to 

make sure youõre informed of all that is happening here. Knowing what is happening allows you to 

be in prayer about the mission, vision, and values of our church. 

 

Something Iõve learned about LCC is how essential our building is to our identity. Not every 

church would say that about themselves. For some churches, the building is nice to have, but the 

congregationõs identity is not intrinsically linked to it. For some churches, the building is even 

prohibitive to effectively living into their ministry (i.e.: too expensive or too energy-sapping). I 

feel comfortable saying that is the case for our good friends over at Trinity Lutheran Church, who 

recognized a year ago that they could be a better church without their brick and mortar. 

 

But for Lakewood Congregational Church, our building doubles as a community center in many 

ways. It is a rare commodity in the City of Lakewood-- an accessible building with large spaces, 

flexibility, and openness, on the bus line. This is not to say that we should invest so much energy 

and money into our building that we turn in on ourselves and forget what is happening outside of 

us-- we must be ever-mindful that Jesus calls us outward into the world and onto the streets. 

However, it is to say that we have an opportunity in front of us to assess how it is that our 

property is a resource that enables us to live fully into our calling. 

 

UCC General Minister and President, the Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer, once wrote, òBe assured that 

your building, if seen as more than a worship space that gets filled once a week, can become 

your greatest asset in committing to a mission that matters while seeing the various needs of your 

surrounding community.ó 
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 As I Was Sayingé                                            



When I moved back to the Cleveland area in late 2015, I was fortunate enough to receive 
considerable support from a fabulous group of friends. These were young singles or couples, many of 
those with children, who would gather for potluck meals most Thursday nights and really be there 
for each other: whether to listen, lend an extra pair of hands for someoneõs big move, or just give 
you a hug. Their many kindnesses to me were the very definition of Christian hospitality. Not 
surprisingly, this group gathers for a potluck òFriendsgivingó every year. There, it is our tradition to 
go around the table and share the things weõre thankful for. In this spirit, Iõd like to share my 
gratitude for many people and things, just over a year into my tenure at LCC: 
 

1) The music makers - not surprisingly, I work the most closely with singers and instrumentalists to 
ensure that we have beautiful, diverse, spiritual music every Sunday morning of the year. Not only 
would I look pretty funny waving my arms to an empty chancel, but I donõt hesitate to say that they 
make my job easier and very enjoyable. Their talent, spirit, and fierce commitment to the music 
program constantly inspires me and, just as I often push them to make even better music, they 
certainly encourage me to keep honing my skills and style to suit our needs. 
 

2) The staff - LCC has just gone through a major transition in leadership and we can definitely look 
at it as a new chapter in our history. That transition has been aided by a handoff in strong leadership 
from Rev. Mark to Rev. Joanna, a seamless swap in the office between Patti D. and Karen, and the 
incredible energy, industry, and creativity of Patti K. All of these dedicated staff members have 
shown me considerable generosity and I have learned so much from them about how to be better at 
my job, and a better person too! 
 

3) The congregation - even if we only get to talk every now and then for a minute in the parlor after 
services, or even if weõve never met, I am grateful for you! The members and friends of LCC are a 
fabulous group of people and I feel blessed to be a part of this faith community. Whether you are 
leading faith formation, helping clean up after a big event, taking part in outreach efforts, enriching 
the community through financial generosity, or enriching it through your presence in the Sanctuary 
or from afar, thank you for being you! 
 

I could go on and say thanks to the UCC denomination and Lakewood community, but that will start 
pushing my luck into tl;dr territory (Internet speak for òtoo long; didnõt readó). But I encourage all 
of us, as we push into Stewardship and Thanksgiving itself, to meditate on the many things we have 
to be thankful for, and how we can honor them through our own multitudinous gifts.  

            Ben 
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 D Director of  Music Ben Malkevitch                              

So here are some questions for us to discern with these thoughts in mind: 

-- How far can 34,535 square feet take us in being a welcoming, worshiping community of faith, 

helping people discover and deepen their relationship with God, growing as disciples of Christ 

and reaching out in faith and loving service (our mission statement)? 

-- Is there anything we need to do to ensure our space is safe and well-maintained, beyond what 

weõre already doing? 

-- How do we maintain the balance of having a building that so effectively serves our mission while 

also remembering that Jesus calls us outwards into the world? 

 
Iõll happily receive your thoughts, comments, and suggestions, as always. 
 
       With Grace and Peace, 

         Pastor Joanna 
P.S. It is worth noting that while I was writing this, a mom from HNS came in to ask if we had any 
space available for her and a few other moms of young children to do yoga once or twice a month 
through the winter. They had been practicing outside, but itõs getting cold. This is exactly what 
Iõm talking about! 

 As I Was Sayingécontinued                                       
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Children and Family Ministries                         Patti Komperda  

WORSHIP FOR ALL AGES 

Our next Worship for All Ages, Hunger/Communion/November Birthday 
celebration will be Sunday, November 4th. Worship will be followed by 
a Potato Bake Lunch in the Social Hall (Youth Fundraiser)...have you 
ordered your POTATO yet? 

Every Sunday, during worship, childcare is provided in our Nursery for the 
youngest members of our church family (infants-4 year olds), and Activity 
Bags for other children are located in the back of the Sanctuary, if needed.  

2018-2019 Faith Formation for Children/Youth: 

Throughout the month of October, we have explored the Book of Mark 
and learned about sharing and using all of our talents to help othersé 

The Preschool-5th graders were asked to donate one of their personal 
toys to give to a Refugee child. In November, we will discover ways to 
give and to receive as we continue reading from Mark.  

PLEASE DONõT FORGET TO TURN IN A FAITH FORMATION REGISRATION 

FORM FOR EACH CHILD IN YOUR FAMILY (ages 0-18) 

POTATO BAKE 

LCC Youth would like to invite ALL Members, and potential New Members, to           
a Youth-Sponsored (fundraiser) Potato Bake, following  our  Worship for All Ages on:    

November 4th 

Put in your order for a Loaded Baked Potato and Tossed Salad (Birthday Cake, too!)  
for only $6.00. Use the form at this link, in your bulletin, or call the church office 
(216-221-9555) with your order by Thursday, November 1st. 

Yʪʰʯʣ Mʰʮʤʞ 

As you know, Music for our children has been integrated into our Faith                
Formation programming...we want our children to know that there are many 
ways we can praise the Lord and ask for help and guidance-through reading, 
art, dance, acting, and music...Noah Hamrick, our Childrenõs/Youth Music 
Director, will continue working with our young people to develop their music 
skills and love for music this year! 

The Childrenõs Faith Formation Team will meet Monday, November 5th at     
7:00 pm in the Parlor to plan for Advent and Christmas.  

The Team consists of Laura Rickard, Melissa Diemert, Jen Murray, Jill Richardson, 
Judy Foote (Nurture and Growth), Pastor Joanna, and Patti Komperda.  

Please share with any of us your ideas or suggestions/ideas for Faith Formation 
this year. 

 

ELIZA JENNINGS WORSHIP 

For 6th-12th graders and beyondéSpecial thanks to Kate Dailey and   
Charlie Begy and the twelve Youth who worshipped at Eliza Jennings 
Nursing home in October. Our next worship will be:  

   Sunday, November 11th!  

PLEASE meet in the Youth Room no later than 10:00am on those      
Sundays to organize and get on our way. Adult drivers are always                 
needed, so stop by the Youth Room before worship and see if we have 
enoughéor not!  

http://lcc-church.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/bakedpotato2018.pdf
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Children and Family Ministries                         Patti Komperda  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our Middle and High School Youth Groups will have a busy month...How You Can Help: 

¶ On November 4th, they will make and serve lots of potatoes for our LCC Potato Bake Lunch: 

    Be there for set up at 9:30am 

¶ Relish making at 11:00am on Saturday, November 10th in the LCC Kitchen. Teens and Adults needed! 

On Sunday, November 18th, the Youth will eat lunch with the Y-Haven actors before the men perform their 
original production at 2:00pm. This has always been a very meaningful ministry for the Youth, and also for 

our church. We will need parent volunteers to help with the luncheon!  

 

PLEASE CIRCLE THE DATE ON YOUR CALENDAR, LUNCH WILL BE AT 12:30pm.  

 

WE WILL NEED PARENT VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH THE LUNCHEON-spaghetti?  

This has been such an awesome opportunity for the kids to put faces to their Homeless  Awareness Sleep-
Out (HASO) in January. 

¶ The Youth will enjoy their annual Thanksgiving Potluck on Sunday, November 25th from 5:30pm-7:30pm. 
Donõt forget to sign up for your food contribution to the dinner! LCC will provide the turkey, you fill in 
the rest of the meal. 

 

Youth Group Meetings with Sarah and Mike:  

HIGH SCHOOL-Sunday, November 11th from 11:30-12:45 in the Youth 
Room: for a òMakeYourOwnSandwichó lunch and meeting! 

 

Helping others find life in wateré 

This church year, the Childrenõs Offering each Sunday will be donated to the United 
Church of Christ Mozambique (UCCM)-a UCC organization that helps bring clean   
water to areas of Mozambique through the construction of cisterns for  communities 
in need of clean/safe drinking water.  

The LCC Outreach Team has committed to making this happen for these             
communities through our support. (When you use these envelopes, please be sure to 
put your childõs name on the back so that we can add this contribution to your 
Familyõs Pledge for the year. Also, this gives your child a chance to feel good about 
giving, when he/she puts the envelope in the Miracle Jar each Sunday.) 

Be sure to check the LCC website/Facebook page for our spooky jack-o-lanterns! 
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Children and Family Ministries                         Patti Komperda  

CONFIRMATION 2018-2019 

The 11 Confirmands continue to meet with Pastor Joanna after church. We enjoyed a 
very informative field trip to Beth Israel-The West Temple on October 21st. We hope 
our group will keep these meetings/trips as a HIGH priority when scheduling weekly 
events on home calendars. In addition, each Confirmand will be choosing a Sponsor to 
partner with them throughout the year; the Sponsors must be an LCC member and not 
one of their parents! This is one more opportunity for our Youth to extend their church 
family.         Patti Komperda 

Our LCC 2018-2019 Faith Journey Scripture this year is taken from: 
the Book of Amos, 5: 24 

òBut let justice roll down like the waters, and righteousness like an ever-flowing 
stream.ó In October, we heard and saw on the news the power of water as    
Hurricane Michael destroyed so much in its pathway. Sometimes it can be          
confusing to children when we say that we know water can be life giving, but 
they see that it also can be life-taking.  

Talk about this dilemma with your child(ren), reassuring them that hurricanes 
are rare and that usually people know ahead of time to get out of its pathway. 
Ask: How can we help these people? 

 We are now several sessions into our Confirmation Class for 2018. What an amazing group of kids! 
Our curriculum is one that is entitled òConfirm not Conformó and invites our 7th and 8th graders to    
define their faith in a way that makes sense to them. We started out by looking at what we believe,  
putting a sign on one end of the room that said òStrongly Agreeó and on the other side of the room that 
said, òStrongly Disagree.ó Then we began with statements such as òI like pizza better than hotdogsó and 
other benign statements, and then continued into statements about human nature such as òI believe that 
all people deserve second chancesó and òI believe that all people should be treated equally,ó and then 
finally ended the practice with statements using the Apostlesõ Creed: òI believe that God created heaven 
and earthó and òI believe that Jesus was born of the Virgin Mary.ó With each statement, the students 
would place themselves somewhere along the continuum of òstrongly agreeó to òstrongly disagreeó  
within the room. There were no òright or wrong answers,ó just observations and a bit of side              
commentary. I am so delighted to be working with such an intelligent group of young people, who speak 
their own minds and are open to the big conversations.  
  
 We also attended a service at The West Temple in West Park and had a chance to ask questions 
and learn about the Jewish faith from Rabbi Enid Lader (picture attached).  
  

 Next month, I will invite the children to write up 2-3 sentence bios about themselves to print in           
The Columns, so that you have an idea of who they each are. For now, I will share their names so that 
you can hold them in prayer:  

 Rosie Cronin  

 Keller Sbertoli  

 Cameron Wereb  

 Olivia Diemert  

 Sean Taylor  

 Brandon Erwin  

 Frankie Basile  

 Sofia Boyd  

 Edie Barcelona  

 Evelyn Richards  

 Parker Toms   

   
  Pastor Joanna  
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A Ministry to Serve         

COMMUNITY MEAL        
THURSDAY, November 1st  

 

Join us November 1st for the LCC Community Meal! 

Our first meal served family style was incredibly well-received by our guests. It was a small adjustment 
from our typical operation, but those attending the meal and those working were able to sit together as 
a community, enjoying conversation and a fresh meal. 

 This month, we encourage the congregation to join us at dinner in either a volunteer or non-
volunteer capacity. Weõll be celebrating Thanksgiving with our guests and in the spirit of the holiday,  
we want to come together as a church community with our guests. If you wish to attend the meal but  
are unable to volunteer, please sign up next to the Community Meal Sign Up Sheet ðso we may have an 
accurate count for food. Volunteers are already counted in the meal count amounts. 

 For those who cannot join us, we ask that you support us by providing baked goods for                                      

 the dessert, anything from cookies to pies and in-between. You may drop off your  

 baked  goods starting on Wednesday, October 31st. 

 As always, we will start set-up and food preparation about 4:00pm.  We'll then plate the food and 
be ready for service at 6:00pm.   

 We will need people to help put up tables and chairs, set tables, make coffee, tea, lemonade  
and food.  During dinner, we will need a few folks in the kitchen to assist with refilling dishes for second 
helpings and afterwards will need assistance with clean-up of the social hall and kitchen.   

 We generally finish up by 7:15pm or so - we welcome you for any amount of time you can join us! 

  

If you are unable to make our community dinner but are interested in serving, Trinity is in need of help 
for their community meals. Their November schedule is posted below.   

  

TRINITY COMMUNITY MEALS, PANTRY AND PRODUCE: NOVEMBER 2018: 

    Monday, November 5, at 6:00pm 

    Sunday, November 11, at 4:00pm 

    Saturday, November 17, at 9:30am (produce) 12:00pm (meal) 

Our pantry distribution is Saturday, November 24, 10am-12pm and volunteers are welcome at 9:30 
 

To volunteer, sign-up at this link https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0e48aba62ba4fa7-november or 
with Pastor Sara at tlcolkwd@gmail.com 

        Thank you,  

        Cynthia Sbertoli, cksbertoli@outlook.com 

 

Reminder: both Trinity and St. Peterõs Episcopal will be using the LCC kitchen for their community 
mealsñthere are plenty of opportunities to serve in this mission of outreach.           
     

A Ministry to Serve         

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
LCC donated 13 bags of food in October to Lakewood Community 

Services Center! 

The first Sunday of the month is our food collection day. Items can 
be dropped off in the baskets lining  the West Clifton Hallway 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0e48aba62ba4fa7-november
mailto:tlcolkwd@gmail.com
mailto:cksbertoli@outlook.com
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A Ministry to Serve         

COMMUNITY CORNER  
 
Thanksgiving Food Driveó Lakewood Charitable Assistance Corporation (LCAC) 
All events are held at the Lakewood Masonic Temple on the corner of Detroit/Andrews  
  Friday, November 16th ð  
  10am-1pm: Sorting cans and non-perishables 
  6pm-7:30pm: Packing non-perishable bags 
  Saturday, November 17th ð  
  9am-12pm (approx.): Perishable Food Sorting & Delivery 
Jobs for all ages and abilities! Dress warm and bring a friend! 
 

Have you recently volunteered? Are you part of an event that needs volunteers or fundraising?  
Please contact Laura Hampton at lblesseh@bw.edu to have your information included in future additions  
of The Columns or the weekly bulletin. 

The Adult Faith Formation Team  
 
In keeping with the Mission Statement of our church, hopes are that you will take 
the initiative to venture out, learn more, and come back ready to discuss with 
your church family the questions/thoughts/worries/and suggestions you have to 
the  all pervasive problem of the many injustices imposed upon marginalized   
people-young and old-not only in the U.S., but around our world.  

This year, we will extend our Sacred Conversation to include two additional 
groups of marginalized people as we explore Gender Identity and Prison Reform. 
The dates of these programs will be posted on the Adult Faith Formation bulletin 
board in the West Clifton hallway.  

The Adult Faith Formation Team will meet at 7:30 pm on  

Monday, November 12th in conjunction with the Outreach Team 

Oʫʠʩ Tʜʝʧʠ 

When we last updated the congregation in August, our table of seven had just begun meeting 

weekly with our young person. As it does at times for all of us, life became a little more compli-

cated for our sister and she decided now was not the right time for her to participate in the pro-

gram. Our group is still committed to participating in Open Table, a program that works with 

young people aging out of the foster care  system who are looking for a relationship with adults 

that lets them know people care about them. We have met with Open Table and decided we will 

try again in January. In the meantime, please keep our sister and her family in your prayers. 

BLACK NATIVITY   

Get in the Christmas spirit by joining the Adult Faith Formation Team on the           
afternoon of Sunday, December 2nd at Karamu House at 3:00pm for a production            
of òBlack Nativityó. The play be Langston Hughes  is the famed retelling of the           
Nativity Story performed in gospel style and includes popular Christmas carols.   

Tickets are $30. There will be a sign-up sheet in the West Clifton Hallway or you  can 
call the church office (216-221-9555) to sign up by Friday, November 30th. 

If you were fortunate enough to attend òSimply Simoneó at Karamu House last          
year with us, you know what a wonderful place this is to see a performance.           
Donõt miss out on this opportunity to support this historic Cleveland organization, 
the countryõs oldest African-American theatre.     

mailto:lblesseh@bw.edu

